


 

                                               2020 Presidents report 

                                                                                

Dear members, 

A warm welcome to the Presidents report for your Club for the year 2020. 

As we all know the year has been a history making event which was very quick in taking control of 

our lives. 

Again I would like to thank the regular members and the bowling people that continue to support 

our club week in and week out. Support from you people makes the Club stronger. 

We have tried to give a little back to our members with $24,650 in badge draws won by individuals, 

$41,854 in Club vouchers, $20,841 to members for discounts on meals, $7,9444 spent on 

entertainment for members and $31,349 donated to many Temora community organisations on 

behalf of Club members. 

In 2018 the board adopted a Stategic Plan which was to end in 2020. All items set in that plan have 

been achieved. A Risk Management Strategies document was also adopted to coincide with the 

Strategic Plan. These documents have been reviewed to extend to the year 2022. 

The board has ensured that the Club is compliant with all new accountability requirements following 

ammendments to the Registered Clubs Regulation. 

It is great to see a profit of $535,143 being recorded for the year despite the difficult times we 

encountered. 

More pleasing is the bank balance of $1,215,000.00 plus the AMP investment of $84,937. I am also 

happy to advise that the bank balance figure has grown further and the Club has recorded a profit 

for the first three months of trading for 2021 which is a significant turnaround from the first three 

months compared to last year. 

I am also happy to advise that a lump sum of $200,000 was paid off the Club’s ANZ loan for the 

Kooreela Park Motel. This loan is now well ahead of its due repayments and once finalised will 

improve the monthly financial statements for your Club. 

This Club will also then own a nice property portfolio consisting of the Club and its facilities,two 

modern motels and two large blocks of land directly behind the main Club. The Motels will be an 

asset to the Club as a continual source of income and should continue to grow in value if the current 

increase in property values are any indication. 

The Club sold the old Grand Hotel site as well as 121 and 123 Crowley street blocks. Both these sites 

were run down (the Grand was actually reported as condemned) and all contained asbestos. Both 

residences at 121 and 123 Crowley street were in a sad state of disrepair and the only real solution 

was to sell or remove the houses. Quotations were received from three real estate agents however 

the price received from Goldenfields Water was higher. 

The sale for one block at the Grand Hotel site is still not finalised however the Club holds a legal 

agreement with the builder covering the members equity. This remaining money will also boost the 

Clubs finance when received. 



One item I must mention is that the Club received a rebate from an AMP portfolio held years ago. 

The sum of $455 was recovered which is not a significant amount however the principle of the 

matter was important to me. It took a lot of my own time in consultation with AMP staff who I must 

say were quite helpful. 

During the Covid epidemic the Club ensured compliance with all legal requirements and restrictions. 

Although restricting functions and the way the club operated our actions did help prevent the 

spread of any disease. As the Covid restrictions start to ease there are two important issues the Club 

needs to concentrate on. 

One is the service to members whom are our greatest asset. Members need to enjoy all the facilities 

engaged by their Club every time they attend the Club. After all, the members own the Club and all 

other assets associated. 

The second is that self catering of functions is available. Any person wishing to hold a function at the 

Club can use their own Caterers. The facilities in the kitchens will be revamped to make catering easy 

for everyone. Obviously the Clubs caterers are still available as well. 

Your Club provides employment for a number of staff some casual and some full time. All staff are 

paid according to their Award and enjoy quite comfortable conditions. Where possible the Club will 

continue to provide employment for locals. 

Your Club also supports many business houses through the Golden Gift prizes and other raffles 

conducted throughout the year. Your Club buys locally where possible. 

The current Board has been looking at improvements for the Frank Matthews room as well as new 

carpet in some areas of the Club. It is hoped some of the carpet might be used in the Frank 

Matthews room (if suitable). Other upgrades such as painting and repairing the two foyer entrances 

have been planned. 

In closing members I can say that your Club is now in a pleasant financial position, as well as future 

income prospects from the two motels, the wind back of virus restrictions and getting back to self 

catering the Club has the potential to continue to be successful and continue to provide quality 

service and amenities to you the member as well as the Temora and district. 

 

 

Kind regards 

Kerry John Wallace 

 

 

 



Secretary Managers Report 
 

In what has been one of the most unpredictable years in my career in the Club industry, I am happy 

to inform the members that the Club has managed to make a profit of $535,143 for the 2020 

financial year. There is obviously a lot of contributing factors that helped the Club throughout the 

year, such as government subsidies and profits from the sale of assets, which the Club will not be 

able to rely on in future years, but this is a terrific result, nonetheless. 

The Club started strong in 2020 with early indications showing that the measures put in by the Board 

of Directors to reduce unnecessary expenses was beginning to show good results for the first two 

months. Unfortunately, the Club was thrown into turmoil when on the 22nd of March, the 

government made the decision that all pubs and clubs would be forcibly shut for an undetermined 

amount of time. It ended up being for a period of 10 weeks before we were finally able to reopen on 

June 1st. During the shut-down period, the Clubs finances began to dwindle, with very little income 

coming in from the Motels and expenses still occurring, such as electricity, security, etc.  

The Club was lucky enough to qualify for the first round of Jobkeeper subsidies which benefitted the 

Club staff and also helped to reduce the wage expenses at the Motels. However, this did not cover 

all expenses and it wasn’t until the Club reopened that we were able to make the best use of the 

Jobkeeper subsidies and increase the financial position of the Club.  

When the club finally opened, we were under heavy restrictions. We were not able to hold any 

events or promotions such as Bingo, Raffles or Entertainment. All functions the Club had booked in 

for the year, were all either cancelled or postponed until further notice. Patron numbers were low 

compared to normal and the only area of the Club that was performing well was the gaming. Even 

though we were only allowed to utilize every second machine for the first few months, we were still 

showing revenue from gaming that was either as good as previous years or better.  

As restrictions were slowly eased, we were able to start re-introducing some of the weekly events 

such as bingo and raffles, albeit with heavy focus on social distancing still in force, and the Club was 

trading well despite the lack of functions and reduced bar revenue. Because of the good trading, the 

Club no longer qualified for Jobkeeper from the 1st of October. Even without receiving any further 

subsidies from the 1st of October, the club still posted a profit of approximately $100,000 for the 

final quarter in 2020. 

The Motels revenue by November was back to almost the same levels as the same months in 2019 

which was good to see, although the constant border closures throughout the year certainly had an 

effect on their income. I am happy to inform you that so far this year, the Motel revenue is 

exceeding all expectations. I would like to commend the Motel Managers and Relief Manager, 

Michael Dehlsen, Ben Gibson, Bianca Brabin and Dani Brabin, for all their work during what has been 

a difficult year. 

The cashflow of the Club saw the cash and cash equivalent increase from $290,219 at the end of 

2019 to $1,215,201 at the end of 2020. $457,500 of this was due to Jobkeeper subsidies and a 

further $100,000 was from tax offsets as further COVID-19 relief from the government. However, 

approximately $200,000 of the Jobkeeper subsidy went to wages that were only paid due to the 

Jobkeeper program and didn’t actually offset wages incurred by the Clubs operations. On top of that, 

with the uncertainty of what lies ahead with regards to the pandemic, capital expenditure was kept 



at a minimum throughout the year. This has left the club in a very promising position for future 

upgrades and giving back to the Clubs members and the community. 

The board are currently in the process of planning some works to the Frank Matthews Lounge to 

make the room more usable and include some outdoor seating. This will involve shortening the 

bowling green by about 1m and opening the side of the room out onto the bowling green. The plans 

for this will be up on the notice board soon. 

I would like to thank all of the Staff that have had to endure the uncertainty of what the pandemic 

brought upon the industry throughout the year, and I would especially like to thank those that had 

to have their pay reduced during the forced shut down. Thank you to Craig Murdoch, who continues 

to improve the quality of the bowling green and thanks you to all the Bar Manager, Charmaine 

Doolan, and the Bar Supervisors, Christine Holden and Melissa Magee. I would also like to give a 

special mention to Noah Cain who was well loved by the members as our newest Supervisor who 

was great at his job, but unfortunately has since moved onto a new workplace. Also, thank you to all 

the cleaning staff at both Motels and the Club.  

Lastly, I would like to thank my administration staff, Julie Heard and Louise Brace. They are very 

dedicated to their role and will endeavor to make the Club run as smoothly as possible and the 

amount of attention to detail they have towards any and all functions within the Club is a great asset 

to the business.  

2021 is so far shaping up to be another profitable year for the Club and with the worst of the 

pandemic behind us, I look forward to seeing what we can achieve at the Club in the future. 

 

 

 

Benjamin Wells 

Secretary Manager 

 


























































